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Question Number:  W585-06 
 
Question: 
 
Senator Siewert asked at Hansard page 78:  Why did the WorkChoices helpline tell an 
individual that they would be entitled to unlimited legal aid under the Government’s 
scheme to assist people who claim they may have been unlawfully dismissed? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Operators working on the WorkChoices hotline were given training and provided with a 
script to assist them in answering questions.  The following is the information operators 
received in relation to unlawful dismissal: 
 

Employees who believe they have been unlawfully terminated will be eligible to 
receive up to $4,000 worth of legal advice, based on the merits of their case. They 
will be eligible if they have a certificate from the Australian Industrial Relations 
Commission stating that their claim has merit and if they are assessed as having 
financial need. 

 
The Department has been unable to confirm that incorrect advice was provided on this 
issue. 
 




